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To:
All reviewers:  Marge Schmuckal; Dan Goyette; David Margolis-Pineo; Tom Errico; Keith Gautreau; Jeff Tarling 

Cc.
Barbara Barhydt and Alex Jaegerman
From:

Jean Fraser
Date:

January 27, 2010



Additional information submitted for the following project:

Application ID #:  

2007-0138

Project Name:

Tow Lot; John Vance

Project Address:

355 Warren Ave

This is a review of the completed Boundary Survey and minor revisions
 so final comments appreciated asap and if possible by Feb 3, 2010.
This is a summary of the review comments that these plans should be addressing:

· Curb Cut and Access:  The drive leading to the tow lot should be a maximum of 30 feet wide to comply with the City’s Technical Standards;

· Landscaping and Screening:  Lilacs along the western boundary (Saville Street) welcomed and the 5 proposed trees along the front of the tow lot fence acceptable, but the plans need to specify the size and species of the planting; area between fencing and ROW outside of drive access to be loamed and seeded. (Note:  when review started in 2008 repairs to fencing were requested;  some have already been done and none shown on plans)
· Surfacing: The proposed retention of the gravel surface within the tow lot area is acceptable subject to the storm water proposals and treatment meeting current standards.  The area between the MDOT apron and the tow lot gates should be paved by the applicant to a width no greater than 30 feet and shown on the plans.
· Fire Hydrant:  Reviewers requested a fire hydrant in the vicinity at the time of the application but since then the developer on the opposite side of the street has installed one that I understand serves the tow lot.

· Need to meet Engineering comments which were: (Dan Goyette, Nov 2008):
· The applicant should confirm that the survey for the project coincides with approved City standards.  The applicant states that this requirement has been waived but we are not aware of any such agreement.
[There was no agreement and review letters requested a complete and stamped boundary survey]. 
If there is not an agreement, the survey needs to be tied to the vertical datum of NGVD 1929.  Also, the project needs to be tied to the Maine State Plane Coordinate System (2-zone projection), West Zone using the NAD 1983 (HARN) Datum and the U.S. Survey Foot as the unit of measure.  This should be indicated on the survey.

· Erosion Control Measures have not provided.

· The manhole detail shows only RCP while the plans show ADS N12 pipe.  ADS N12 pipe is not allowed within the City Right-of-Way. 

[Note:  Jim Fisher has advised me that the MDOT have already installed the pipe].
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